



June 25, 2025

## Via email only:

Matt Walsh Deputy City Manager City of Concord 41 Green Street Concord, NH 03301

## **Housing Champions Award #HIM24-201**

Dear Authorized Official:

We are pleased to inform you that your application for funding under the Housing Champion Housing Infrastructure Municipal Grant was approved by the Governor and Council at a meeting on June 4<sup>th</sup>, 2025.

The application **Steeplegate Mall Pump Station Upgrades** located Concord Heights, Loudon Rd, Concord, NH 03301 has been awarded grant funding up to **\$859,689**. Funds shall be distributed on a reimbursement basis based on the grantee's submission of expenses and supporting documentation.

Attached are the Housing Champion Reimbursement Form, Housing Champion Housing Champion Housing Infrastructure Municipal Grant Program Reimbursement Requests & Monitoring Guidance, as well as the signed grant agreement between the Municipality and the BEA for your records.

Congratulations and thank you for your efforts to lead New Hampshire as a Housing Champion.

Lee Ann Moynihan Housing Finance Specialist